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Dear Holy Trinity Community, 
 
To those of you I have not seen at the front gate yet, I hope you had a lovely half-term  
holiday and had time to relax and enjoy some quality time together. 
 
Unfortunately we have seen a handful of positive Covid-19 cases within our community 
since the half-term holiday. Our school has taken proactive steps to ensure the health and 
safety of our children and staff. We now request that parents and staff wear face  
coverings, unless exempt, in the common areas of our school for the next two weeks. We 
will be holding our daily Collective Worship online through Google Meet, and our staff 
meetings will also be held online. We have increased our cleaning programme so that all 
‘touch spots’ are cleaned three times a day, and our classrooms are fully stocked with  
sanitisation equipment. At this time, I regret to inform you, we are unable to welcome  
parents in to our school without prior appointment. This collective effort will hopefully  
ensure our community is not further effected by this nasty virus.  
 
In far more positive news, International Day was a wonderful celebration of our school’s 
diverse culture and heritage. The children looked wonderful in their outfits, the food from 
around the world was delicious and we were very impressed by the quality of the home 
learning projects celebrating inspirational sporting heroes. Thank you to our parents and 
carers for supporting the children in getting ready for this special day, and I am sorry that 
we were unable to have you with us. We will make up for it next year. 
 
You may have noticed that a new ‘Green Screen’ was installed at the front of our school this 
week. Lambeth Council selected our school as an eligible setting for this free  
installation, which is designed to protect our children from vehicle fumes on Upper Tulse 
Hill and further enhance the security of our school. We are very grateful to Lambeth for  
donating this screen to us and know it will have a significant impact on our children’s lives. 
 
Have a fantastic ‘Bonfire’ weekend. Stay safe and keep well. 
 
Mr Winn 

Holy Trinity  
Class Dojo Champions 

 
 
 

Puma Class are this week’s  
champions with 506 

Dojo Points. You smashed it! 



Our Pupil Values Ambassador this week is Na’Shae Jackson from 
Puma class. She won the most Dojo points in the whole school 

this week, showing our school values in their best light. 

 

Our Staff Values Ambassador this week is  
Ms Camilla Jeffery from Bunny Class.. You ensured our  
International Day was a success despite unforeseen  
challenges, demonstrating resilience and empathy  

throughout. Thank you. 



What a superb and memorable International Day we had. 
It was a successful celebration of the rich culture and diversity in our school  

community despite the last minute adjustments. 

The pictures below tell it all. 
Please click on the video below to enjoy the dance., you won’t be disappointed. 



 
 
 
 

Our school Church, Holy Trinity and St Matthias, is 
currently raising funds for its straw bale building 
through Aviva Community Fund.   
 
Aviva and possibly other partners will match fund up 
to £50, every individual donation up to £10,000  
total.  So it's a fantastic opportunity for us to  
maximise support. 
 
What we'd like parents and carers to do is  
follow this link - read about this brilliant project 
which some 40-50 children have already actually 
helped with, and hopefully donate something, adding 
gift aid, if they are tax-payers. 
 
Don't forget, even if you give £5, Aviva will make it 
£10; and if you give £50, they will make it £100.   
 
Here's the link:   
www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-
breakthrough   
 
This is an innovative construction to meet the  
challenges of Climate Change, and it's happening at 
your school’s church! 
 
Please be part of this exciting project. 

https://www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-breakthrough
https://www.avivacommunityfund.co.uk/bale-builder-breakthrough


This week our faith Ambassadors looked at specific bible verses 
that relate to our value of curiosity.  
 

Here are some of their insights and reflections 
 

Matthew 24:3 

As He was sitting on the Mount of Olives, the disciples 
came to Him privately, saying, “Tell us, when will these 
things happen, and what will be the sign of Your coming, 
and of the end of the age?” 
‘I think it means that they are asking Jesus to help them 
understand more. 

They want to know when the times comes will they know 
where Jesus has gone to and what has happened to him.’ 
They also want to alert people about Jesus’ forthcoming 
death. It helps us to know it is important to learn 
more.’ (Jenelle Boafo: Tiger Class)  

 

Matthew 7:7-8  
“Ask, and it will be given to you; seek, and you will find; 
knock, and it will be opened to you. For everyone who asks 
receives, and the one who seeks finds, and to the one who 
knocks it will be opened.” 
‘It means to enquire about something you may not fully  
understand and to grow in confidence when you find the  
answer.’ 
Asking questions shows you are a confident and persistent 

learner.’ (Pamela Adjarkoh: Tiger Class)  
 
Matthew 5:6  
“Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, 
for they shall be satisfied.” 
‘You want to know more about God and when we seek him we 
feel happier. 

‘We will be happy if we believe in God and know that he 
cares for us.’ (Elijah Kudjoe: Lynx Class)  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+7%3A7-8&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+5%3A6&version=ESV


Bunny Class Excellent 96% 

Badger Class Needs to improve 89% 

Puma Class Good 91% 

Gazelle Class Needs to improve 87% 

Lion Class Excellent 97% 

Meerkat Class Good 90% 

Cheetah Class Needs to improve 88% 

Panther Class Excellent 98% 

Lynx Class Excellent 98% 

Jaguar Class Good 90% 

Leopard Class Needs to improve 89% 

Tiger Class Needs to improve 84% 

Holy Trinity Punctuality News  

Our registers close at 9am every day.  

Online Safety and Technology Newsflash 
 

Unsuitable Apps for Children 
 

Experts have looked at apps that many  

children use and have found several that are 

unsuitable.  

This article highlights 10 apps that may not be 

appropriate for your child and explains the rea-

sons why.   

 

If your children are using these you may wish 

to agree boundaries with them to  

mitigate against any dangers: 
 

https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/digital-family-agreement 

https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/digital-family-agreement
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Parent Governor Election – The Result 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We were fortunate to have four parents nominate themselves for the role of Parent Governor at Holy Trinity.  

All four candidates wrote excellent statements expressing how they would intend to make an impact if they 

were to be successful. I am very grateful to each one of our parents for putting themselves forward for this  

important role, and for the time they took to write such passionate statements. 

 

It was a very close election, with 38 votes cast in total. The winning candidate was Cheryl Douglas, a Year 2  

parent, who won 42.1% of the total vote.  

 

Cheryl will now join our Governing Board, meeting on Tuesday 9th November, and will also be part of our Pupils, 

Families and Community Committee. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Cheryl, welcome her to our Governing Board, and thank the 

remaining three candidates for their time and care for our school. 

 

Kind regards 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mr Winn 

 

mailto:admin@holytrinity.lambeth.sch.uk
http://www.holytrinityceprimary.org.uk


FREE half term programme 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 Monday 15th - Friday 19th November: Anti-Bullying Week 
 

 Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd November - Parents’ Evening 
 
 Friday 3rd December: Unite The Uniforms Dress Up Day - details to be 

released soon 
 
 Monday 13th December @ 9.30am - Reception Nativity Performance 

 
 Wednesday 15th December @ 9.30am - Years 1 - 6 Christmas Performance 

 
 Thursday 16th December at 1.30pm - End of Autumn Term 2 

 Term Start Date Finish Date 
Autumn One 

(2021) 
Thursday 2nd September 

Wednesday 1st September - INSET Day 
Friday 22nd October 

  

Half-Term Monday 25th October Friday 29th October 

Autumn Two Monday 1st November Thursday 16th December 
Friday 17th December - INSET Day 

Christmas Holiday Monday 20th December Sunday 2nd January 2022 

Spring One 
(2022) 

Thursday 6th  January 
Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th January 

INSET Days 

Friday 11th February 

Half-Term Monday 14th February Friday 18th February 

Spring Two Monday 21st  February Friday 1st April 

Easter Holiday Monday 4th April Monday 18th April 

Summer One Tuesday 19th April Friday 27th May 

Bank Holiday Monday 2nd May   

Half-Term Monday 30th May Friday 3rd June 

 
Summer Two 

 
Monday 6th June 

Wednesday 20th July 
Thursday 21st and Friday 22nd July 

INSET Days 
 

Summer Holiday     


